PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 29th January 2009 in the Village Hall
Public comments/questions

Several members of the public said they were very interested in a PC Discussion Board on the website and thought it would be useful.   One member expressed his support for the proposed new community centre and thought it was a good plan.   He thought the parking situation may be alleviated as more people would walk to a village centre building.

Environment

A reply to the PC complaint to WCC about the flooding on the A27 Brickworth Road at Richmond Farm had been received.   A site visit is to be arranged for the PC Chairman with Mr. Gerrard of WCC who investigates drainage issues throughout the county.

Photographs had been taken of garden rubbish tipped on the roadsides in Common Road and Hop Gardens.   Villagers may not realise the dangers in this.   Examples are:  some laurel clippings had been piled next to a field where horses graze;  laurel is poisonous to horses.   Rotting apples had been dumped in another spot.   These can lure horses carrying young children from the road and risk the children falling off.   Other items of rubbish noticed are a Christmas tree, cuttings from shrubs, piles of leaves etc.   These are unsightly and harmful to the environment;  they should not be disposed of in this way.   Villagers are asked to dispose of their garden rubbish either by composting if possible, or in a green bin from SDC or take it to a household waste amenity site eg. Churchfields in Salisbury.

Name for Affordable Houses Project

Wiltshire Rural Housing Association has informed the PC that the project for 7 affordable houses off Newton Lane is progressing well.   There will be an article elsewhere in Steeple & Street on this.   The PC have been asked to suggest a name for the development and have decided to invite suggestions from parishioners, including the schoolchildren (an invitation will be sent separately to the school).   The District Council does not normally agree to name developments after a living person.  Do send your suggestions in by the end of April to Anita Boakes, the Clerk, details below.   The PC will decide on a name at their May meeting (the AGM).

NFNP Archaeology and History Group

 A report was received from the New Forest National Park Consultative Panel PC rep. on the last meeting.   The new National Park Archaeologist, Frank Green,  is very keen that if any villagers are interested in the history or archaeology of the New Forest, they would be most welcome to join the Archaeology & History Group.   They have been associated with D-Day events, mires, ancient burial grounds and salt boiling houses.   You can contact Mr. Green at NFNPA tel. 01590 646671, South Efford House, Milford Road, Everton, Lymington SO41 0JD (e-mail frank.green@newforestnpa.gov.uk).

PC Discussion Board on website

Following a presentation at the last meeting on the possibilities of a discussion board, the PC decided that this would improve communication with villagers.   A specification is to be drawn up and reviewed at the next PC meeting.   It will then be submitted to David Hawker (who runs the village website) and others who may be interested in quoting for designing and installing a discussion board.

Planning

The PC felt that the plans for the new joint sports centre and village hall on the Memorial Ground (S/2009/18) were the result of much review and consultation and represented the views of a majority of villagers and they therefore voted to fully support the project.

Next Meeting

Villagers are encouraged to attend the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 19th March 2009 in the village hall.   This is a meeting for parish electors and any village matter can be raised.   The next Parish Council meeting will be held following the Annual Parish Meeting.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.


Anita Boakes,


Parish Clerk, 

Tel. 884646


The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG.

E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com








